[image: image1.jpg]Ellowes Hall & Area

TENANTS & RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION





MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL & AREA TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The British Legion Club,Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 20 June 2013 - 7.15pm start
PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Dianne Kinsella, Cllrs Branwood, Turner & Wright
1
Welcome & Introduction

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2
Apologies

As above.

3
Minutes of previous AGM and matters arising

Minutes were approved by all present.


There is still concern surrounding the garages in Park Road/Stickley Lane these are still in a bad state of repair and there appears to be no resolve on this.   It was confirmed that some of the garages are still being rented out.  Louise Robinson, Housing Manager, confirmed that she will request feedback from the HM who covers this area.
Action: LR to feedback to appropriate HM and request update.
4
Chairs Report – Paul Greenaway

The Chair’s Report for the last 12 months was attached to the papers distributed to all.  The Chair read out the report.  (Report attached to minutes)



The Chair explained the importance of support to the TRA as without this the TRA may no longer exist.

5
Finance Report -  Paul Greenaway


Chair reported back to all present the finance to date.

6
Election of New Committee – Janet Hand, PDO.

In line with the constitution JH explained that the existing committee will officially stand down and that a new committee will now be elected.


Chair – Paul Greenaway


Vice Chair – George Jones


Secretary – Christine Bate


Treasurer -  Elaine Lloyd


Committee Members as follows:


Julie Pitt –– Elaine Lloyd  – Dianne Kinsella – Wendy Everall – Carole Beardsmore – Tshikala Ilunga.  In the absence of DK, JP had voted DK on her behalf.

All of the above where proposed and seconded JH has full details.


 A request to all present if there was anyone else who would like to join the committee. Madeline Perkins name was put forward proposed and seconded. 


The Chair welcomed MP to the TRA committee.

7
Housing Managers Patch Report.


LR reported that on the walkabout, Tuesday 18 June, there was concern with regards to the large amount of litter in specific areas and would arrange for this to be cleared.


It was noted that although letters and requests had been sent to one tenant in Enville Road to remove a mattress from their garden this was still not the case and therefore LR will now report back to the legal department of the Council to be sorted.


LR also commented on the TRA’s request for lighting to be installed in the some of our alleyways that are causing some problems.    LR explained that they would have to consult the residents near to these alleyways to ensure that they have no objection to this.  It may also be possible to apply for funding through the Community Safety Bid and may also be able to include the lack of lighting by the bungalows in Ellowes Road.

Questions & Answer Session.

Can anything be done with regards to the litter that is left across Stickley Lane which most is from the pupils of the local school especially on a Friday.


This will be looked into and possible Enforcement Officer to be involved.

8
West Midlands Police – Update on current issues


Welcome to Sgt Richard Cruikshank who started w/c 17 J
une 2013.

Sgt Cruikshank explained that the Police no longer have the capacity to cover minor issues.  He reassured all that the Police will continue to look into dangerous traffic issues and these will be dealt with however they no longer have the capacity to look at minor issues.

CBe stated that there is a maintenance van that is parked dangerously on the corner of Stickley Lane / The Holloway and is causing an obstruction.  Sgt Cruikshank confirmed that this will be looked at and a request for the van to be parked more sensible.


Crime in the last 3 months is very low and no high numbers or incidents reported.


ASB issues



Areas being monitored are Lake Street where if needed the Police will introduce a camera short term and will be concentrating on patrolling this area.

The village where there are a core of people who are still drinking although the non alcohol zone is still in force.   Those found drinking will have the items removed and if continue will be arrested.   Sgt Cruikshank is aware of the problem with these particular people who are also causing problems outside of the Library and this will be dealt with.


JP reported concern on drugs being dropped of across Stickley Lane and the same vehicles and people being seen.   This will be looked into.


PG stated the concern over the dog hunting in Cotwall End Valley.  Sgt Cruikshank stated that he had spoken to the Warden and he had confirmed that there is no visible signs that there is any dog hunting going on and that any disturbances where natural.

PG stated that he found that very hard to believe and that he will continue to monitor this situation.

9
AOB


The concern of support for the TRA was once again mentioned.   It is very important that the continued support of the general public is vital to the continuation of the TRA.
11
Date, venue and time of next AGM  


The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley  7.15pm start  Date to be confirmed.
Meeting finished 9.15pm
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